

Ms Carolyn McNally Secretary Department of Planning and Environment GPO Box 39 SYDNEY NSW 2001

7 March 2016

Dear Ms McNally

Subject: Expansion of Resource Recovery Facility Kembla Grange (SSD-5300)

I refer to your Department's letter dated 3 February 2016 referring the above project to the Planning Assessment Commission for determination under Ministerial delegation of 14 September 2011.

Ms Lynelle Briggs AO, appointed herself and me to constitute the Commission. I chaired the Commission for the project.

The Commission has carefully considered all the information available to it, including the Secretary's Environmental Assessment Report, the Environmental Impact Statement, and submissions to the Department of Planning and Environment from the public and government agencies.

The Commision has approved the application subject to conditions.

The Commission's determination report, the signed instrument and file 12/08192 are enclosed.

Yours sincerely

David Johnson

Planning Assessment Commission

cc. The Hon. Rob Stokes, MP

Minister for Planning GPO Box 5341

SYDNEY NSW 2001